CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Chairman’s Report to FULL COUNCIL

4 NOVEMBER 2008

Cllr Ray Knapton

Meeting 4 September

The progress of the Pay and Workforce Strategy was discussed and several technical points raised, it was later decided that a presentation of the process used in the Job Evaluation and Pay Profiling would be given at the end of the next meeting.

The Corporate Performance Monitoring Report, First Quarter, was presented and the committee agreed to reconvene the Performance Monitoring Task and Finish Group to determine which performance indicators overview and scrutiny wished to see on a regular basis.  The committee was pleased to hear from the Director of Corporate Services that there was now greater integration of performance information into the financial planning process.

A meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Chairs Group was held on 7 October to draw up a range of suggestions for the effective scrutiny of Carlisle Renaissance.  These suggestions will form the basis for discussion at the Special Meeting of Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny on 17 November with representatives of the Renaissance Board and representatives of the two other overview and scrutiny committees to agree the way forward.

A workshop to consider the Property Portfolio options was held on 13 October which resulted in a full range of questions on the presentation of the report by Montagu Evans, the report will be discussed by Committee in December.

Meeting 16 October

A paper was presented on Sickness Absence and the committee expressed concerns that the upward trend had not been recognised until the situation had become serious.  There was widespread concern that whilst a list of 10 possible reasons for the increase was presented there was no evidence, statistical or otherwise, of what were the major problems.  Without evidence of reasons the Action Plan was considered too all embracing and the committee felt that it over emphasised the roll of the Head of Personnel and Development Services and they wished to see greater involvement of Line Managers.  A further report to the next meeting was requested plus the reinstatement of the committee’s quarterly scrutiny of the BVPI.

The committee received a Corporate Projects Board Update and considered, and the Deputy Chief Executive agreed, that the report was not in a suitable format for effective scrutiny, this being merely a copy of a management working document.

A presentation of the Annexes to the ICT Security Policy was received and enabled Members to better appreciate the Policy document which had been presented at the previous meeting.
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